Meeting was called to order at 3:20 p. M. December 5, 2017

Members in attendance included Clo Frederick, Lisa Fillo, Carolyn Leyes, Lori McCoy, Suzy Ancell, Trisha Butler, Amanda Ogilvy

Approval of Minutes: Carolyn Leyes moved to approve the minutes. Suzy Ancell seconded the motion

Good things to report: Lisa Fillo shared that the Veterans' Day celebration was successful. She also reported that we received good feedback from instructional rounds. The school is looking forward to seeing the progress at middle of the year testing.

DAAC: No DAAC report to share as they did not meet in November.

PTSA Report: Lori McCoy shared that they did well on the Yankee candle order. PTSA made around 4,000 dollars. We had 75 paid skaters at our last Skate City. Evening participation is better than participation right after school. They are looking at incentives such as a golden ticket that doesn't cost money in order to encourage teachers to get more of their students to attend the event. Skate City only gives a teacher bonus if we have over 100 paid skaters.

Spending Priorities: Lisa Fillo reported that 60% of our money has been spent. Lindsay Alonge signed off on reassigning spending priorities in order to complete the new basketball court. Spending was reappropriated due to safety concerns with the old basketball court

SAC Brochure: Amanda Ogilvy presented a district SAC brochure that can be passed out to parents. She also shared that she has created a google account for parent to access information about DAAC d49DAAC@d49.org. The brochure has been approved by the DAAC. Lisa Fillo and Carolyn Leyes suggested that we add contact information. Lisa Fillo will send out in an email version of the brochure so teachers can email it to parents. She would like every teacher to try to get at least one parent to attend the meeting in order to increase participation. Lori McCoy asked if a teacher can participate as a parent if their child attends the school. Lisa Fillo answered that yes, teachers can participate as parents if they have a child attending the school.

Teacher Reports: Clo Frederick (SLD/Resource Teacher) asked about the status of the de-escalation room. Lisa Fillo and Karri Verrill attended a meeting with Melissa and had received some information on this. Karri Verrill will follow up on the status and information will be communicated back to SPED as soon as Lisa Fillo has more information. A request was made for a printer for the conference room to better support needs during weekly staffing meetings. Since funding is not available for this, Suzy Ancell proposed giving the staff needing it access to the office printer. Additionally, Ms. Frederick shared concern that the staffing book is so full that it is difficult to accommodate all of the

meeting with only one staffing day a week. Since there have been so many initial meetings which require additional time, they are limited as to how many meetings can take place each day. She requested an additional half day to accommodate all of the meetings. Lisa Fillo will check to see if this is a possibility. Finally, she shared a concern about the inconsistency between playground monitor rules and classroom teacher playground rules. Suzy Ancell stated that we will have a PBIS assembly after winter break to discuss the rules and consistent school wide expectations on the playground and in other areas of the building.

Lori McCoy (Second Grade Teacher) shared that second grade wrapped up their study of the War of 1812. She shared that they will be starting a new math intervention block after winter break to better meet the math needs of their students.

Trisha Butler (Kindergarten Teacher) shared that students are moving from reading consonant vowel consonant words to reading words with blends. Students now have their own readers that they are starting to read. In math, we are working on measurement. Students are learning to recognize more than, less than, and fewer.

Lisa Fillo shared that fifth grade is working on long division and the dissection of pig hearts. She also shared information about specials. In music, students are learning to tap the number of sounds they hear in the *Nutcracker*. In art, students are finishing up their kindness rocks and comparing these to the 719 rocks.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Jan. 22 at Sand Creek.

Meeting adjourned at 3:45.